
 

May 22, 2025 
 
The Honorable Tom Cole      The Honorable Rosa DeLauro 
Chairman        Ranking Member 
House Committee on Appropriations     House Committee on Appropriations 
H-307 The Capitol       H-307 The Capitol 
Washington, DC 20515      Washington, DC 20515 
 
Dear Chairman Cole and Ranking Member DeLauro, 
 
I am requesting funding for the Weber County, Utah Storm Drain Infrastructure project in fiscal year 2026. The 
entity to receive funding for this project is Weber County, Utah, located at 1675 Washington Blvd, Ogden, UT 
84401. The funding would be used to enhance the current storm drain infrastructure in unincorporated Weber 
County.  This project is a valuable use of taxpayer funds because it will improve flood mitigation, enhance 
drainage to the Great Salt Lake, and support community and economic development initiatives. 
 
The project has a federal nexus because the funding is for purposes authorized in 42 U.S.C.5305(a)(1), 
5305(a)(2), 5305(a)(4), and/or 5305(a)(5).  
 
I certify that neither I nor my immediate family has any financial interest in this project. 
 
 

Sincerely,  

 

 

Rep. Blake D. Moore 
Member of Congress 


